
  

The last couple of years have seen many changes for ESK shooters in respect of the 

selection process.  Feedback has been received and following conversations with 

members of the ESK community and approval from the CPSA Board of Directors, the 

following selection process was agreed and will be implemented with the aim not to review 

for the next 5 years unless required. 

Members will be invited to submit there best 5 ex 100 scores from 3 different grounds, 

from the period 1st July 2019 - 28th February 2021. Please note that this extended date 

range is only applicable for the 2021 selection. From next year the qualifying 

window will revert back to 1st July - 28th February of the following year.  Scores can 

be submitted using this link.  Click Here 

Once the scores have been submitted, the CPSA will collate and put them in numerical 

order (highest to lowest).  From this list the top 60 Seniors, 15 Juniors, 15 Ladies, 15 

Veterans and 15 Super Veterans will be invited to attend the selection shoots.  

From now until the review in 5 years time, there will be just 2 selection shoots. The 

grounds for selection will rotate annually within the regions of North and South.   

The selection shoots will be run over 200 targets, with both scores to count.  Therefore if 

you are unable to attend one of the shoots, you will not be eligible to have your scores 

presented for consideration into the team. 

After the 2nd selection shoot, the CPSA will calculate the scores and select the team.  If at 

the end of the 2nd selection shoot there is a tie for a place, there will be a shoot off to 

determine that place.  The team will be selected on scores and members will be placed in 

the category that we feel will benefit and produce the strongest team.  

This process has been considered and discussed with a number of people within the ESK 

Community and as such a process that not only meets the requirements for selection but 

that is considered fair to ALL shooters. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to email me at england@cpsa.co.uk 

Many thanks and best regards 

  

Clare Heney 

England Team Coordinator 

  

 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcpsa.cmail20.com%2Ft%2Fr-i-juttiktk-l-t%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cclareh%40cpsa.co.uk%7C8ef6a7a7b72d4d0b8cdc08d8a1b60c2c%7C0beeb5fb5e3c4cc3a8965374d4d3b125%7C0%7C0%7C637437150554230977%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=UAH8EK%2F7AngXZCp8yNluRX9tbgifde%2FuTNvMhw2cylI%3D&reserved=0
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